Brussels, Belgium, May 7th 2013

Lic. Miguel Ángel Mancera, Jefe de Gobierno del Distrito Federal.

Lic. Rodolfo Fernando Ríos Garza, Procurador General de Justicia del Distrito Federal.

Magistrado Edgar Elías Azar, Presidente del Tribunal Superior de Justicia del Distrito Federal.

Subject: Caso Marduk Chimalli Hernández Castro

Dear Sir,

It is well known that one of the European Union's mission is the promotion and strengthening of democracy and respect for human rights. The case of Marduk Chimalli Hernandez Castro, this 26-year-old Mexican student and athlete who is deprived of his liberty in the Northern Prison Mexico City since 16 March has come to our attention.

Recognizing the importance of respect and efficient implementation of human rights, we would like to express our concern about the rights of Marduk Chimalli Hernández Castro. However, we trust that the Mexican authorities will act with integrity and assume their role by upholding the rule of law and respect for human rights, including the presumption of innocence and the right to due process.

Respect for fundamental rights is an essential element of any democratic state. This leads us to think that the authorities responsible for the enforcement and administration of justice in Mexico will ensure the successful compliance and respect for human rights enshrined in national and international provisions in this and all cases that fall within their knowledge.

Best regards, 

Signature

